Dear Constituents of Coatesville:

Thank you so much for electing me to represent you four years ago. I strongly believe in the value of public service, which is why serving the people of Coatesville has been such a tremendous and humbling honor for me. This has been an extraordinary experience. It has tested my resolve, allowed me to meet new and fascinating people, and taught me a great deal about our city and our government.

It is my belief that government works best with a continuous flow of new ideas and leadership. Therefore, I am officially announcing that I will not seek a second term on City Council. As a lifelong resident of Coatesville, I have always been actively involved with helping our community and I hope to continue doing so in a more effective capacity in the future.

Like most of you, I have been frustrated by the lack of meaningful progress within our city. The internal strife on council and mismanagement of our government has been harmful to the people. Coatesville is in dire need of new leadership. The divisive tenor of our government has to change in order for it to function. It takes time, progress and cooperation to make things happen, not political posturing.

To the people of Coatesville, I challenge you to get more involved with the city and help your community. We all want to see change, but in order for change to happen, we must become the change that we seek. We must be better neighbors, parents, and friends. We must take initiative and speak out against injustice. We must show our leaders how to truly lead. I am confident that we can accomplish this and overcome our challenges.

In closing, I want to thank you all for supporting me and allowing me to represent you and the city of Coatesville. I intend to remain an engaged member of council until my term expires and I will leave this position with a great sense of humility and admiration.

Ortmailwaman Bahin Cott